
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday January 8, 2019  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Gilbert welcomed everyone to the January SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3: 35 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Lindy Birkelbach; Jeanette Murphy; Kerry Conover; Wendy 

Gilbert; Cathy Apolinario; Jose Moreno; Kaly Weinberg; Jeanine Hoff; Amy Grimm; 

Richard Barnett; Keysha Dixon; Kim Teira 

Guests in Attendance: Tina Starr   

Mrs. Starr was voted upon and approved as a SAC member for the 2018-19 school year.  

Welcome, Mrs. Starr. 

SAC Minutes:   The minutes from the December meeting were read and approved as written 

with no changes made.   

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Gilbert shared that we continue to have a balance of $834.36 in our 

SAC account. 

Principal’s Report:   

Mrs. Murphy welcomed everyone back for the new year.  She shared that I-ready math is 

continuing to take place for the second assessment period.  Teachers will compare student 

growth and use the data to help students be successful with grade level standards. Parents 

may request I-ready assessment reports from the teacher.  

This year’s Teacher of the Year ceremony will take place on Thursday January 17th from 6-9 

p.m. at the Renaissance Hotel at the World Golf Village.  Congratulations to Mrs. Becky 

Jarriel and Mrs. Rachel MacDonald, who are our teacher of the year and rookie of the year 

representatives for JCE.  We are so proud of you!     

Family Knight for this quarter is February 11, 2019.  All of our feeder schools to Creekside 

High School will participate in a no homework, activity free night to spend with families.     

Old Business:  There wasn’t any old business to discuss at this meeting. 

 



New Business: 

Mrs. Gilbert shared the needs assessment survey that is provided to faculty and staff.  Our 

SAC team reviewed all of the questions and made additions and changes to specific questions.  

Next, we shared the Parent Needs Assessment Survey.  Numbers 1-13 are required by the 

district.  Mrs. Gilbert shared the questions with the SAC team and we made changes and 

additions to the survey.  Thank you to everyone in attendance for the feedback on the needs 

assessment surveys.  The surveys will go live on February 1, 2019 and close on March 31, 

2019.  There was a motion to accept the edited questions for both needs assessment surveys.  

The motion was seconded and the needs assessment surveys are approved by the SAC team.   

The meeting was adjourned at 4: 44 p.m. by Mrs. Gilbert.   The next SAC meeting will take 

place in the media center on Tuesday, February 12, 2019 at 3:30 p.m.   

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


